OʻZBEKISTON RESPUBLIKASI BIRLASHGAN MILLATLAR TASHKILOTINING BOʻLINMASI VA BOSHQA XALQARO TASHKILOTLARDAGI DOIMIY VAKOLATXONASI JENEVA



REPUBLIC OF UZBEKISTAN PERMANENT MISSION TO THE UNITED NATIONS OFFICE AND OTHER INTERNATIONAL ORGANISATIONS GENEVA

Route de Pré -Bois 20, P.O. Box 1853, 1215 Geneva 15

Tel.: (41-22) 799 43 00 Fax: (41-22) 799 43 02

UZ/UN/13-262

The Permanent Mission of the Republic of Uzbekistan to the United Nations Office at Geneva and other International Organisations presents its compliments to the Office of the United Nations High Commissioner for Human Rights (OHCHR) and with reference to the Note verbale of the latter dated 12 June 2013 (Ref. No. CAT/51session/SP dates) has the honour to inform that the following Delegation of Uzbekistan will participate in meetings of the 51st Session of the UN Committee against Torture (Geneva, 28 October-22 November 2013), during which the fourth periodic report of Uzbekistan submitted under article 19 of the Convention against Torture and Other Cruel, Inhuman or Degrading Treatment or Punishment will be considered:

H.E. Dr. Akmal SAIDOV

- Chairman of the National Human Rights Center (level of Minister), Head of Delegation;

Mr. Abdukarim SHODIYEV

Deputy Minister of Internal Affairs;

Mr. Anvar USMANOV

- Deputy Minister of Justice;

Mr. Islam DJASIMOV

- Head of Department, Office of the Prosecutor General:

Mr. Ilkhom ZAKIROV

 Head of Division, UN and other International Organisations Department, Ministry of Foreign Affairs.

In this connection the Permanent Mission of the Republic of Uzbekistan has the honour to kindly request the OHCHR to assist in issuing the UN ground passes for the above-mentioned members of the Delegation of Uzbekistan to enter premises of the UN Office at Geneva during the session of the Committee against Torture.

The Permanent Mission of the Republic of Uzbekistan avails itself of this opportunity to renew to the Office of the United Nations High Commissioner for Human Rights the assurances of its highest consideration.

Geneva, 24 October 2013

Office of the United Nations High Commissioner for Human Rights GENEVA

